Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
February 23, 2012
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order on February 23, 2012 at approximately 7:35 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  All clubs were present.
Correspondence:  
· The CBFN received a thank you letter from Ed and Sue Weeks expressing their gratitude for the recent gift from the CBFN honoring their many years of service.

Announcements:
· B.A.S.S. and Shimano have partnered up and launched a new website, a first of its kind.  www.bassmaster.com/shimano
· Boat U.S. Angler in addition to its many boat insurance opportunities is now offering on the water towing services.

· B.A.S.S. has banned the use of the Alabama Rig and any other multi-bait lure during the Bassmaster Classic and the Elite Series tournaments.

· Booyah Baits has returned as a B.A.S.S. sponsor, no details have been released yet.

· Cabelas is now the title sponsor of the B.A.S.S. Federation Nation events.

· Sadly, the CBFN has lost two of its friends recently.  Member James Rustic of the Mohawk Valley Basscasters passed away in December and former member Mike Greenhill’s father passed away in January.

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Marc Levesque.
Conservation Report:  None.
Boating Advisory:  Ed Weeks: 
· Tom Reynolds has agreed to attend the upcoming BAC meetings held at the DEP offices in Old Lyme.  The CBFN still needs a volunteer for the Norwalk BAC meetings on May 9th and November 14th.
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon:
· Applications for the 2012 tournament trail are now up on the website.
· Harry asked that anyone fishing both candlewood events, please send in two zebra mussel forms, each dated for the two tournaments and mail them in with their first application.
· Harry has stated that he is still holding tournament plaques for previous years winners.  He does not want to hold on to them any longer, please make arrangements to pick them up.
· Tom Reynolds is offering an new incentive program this year.  Its called the Reynolds marine “double your money” program.  Any member who wins a sanctioned CBFN event and is a participating Skeeter Real Money or Ranger Cup member can double their incentive winnings.  Details can be found on the CBFN website.
· Sylvia will be hosting a CBFN tournament committee meeting on March 17th at her home at 1 pm.  
· On May 6th at the Robert S. Malloy Scholarship tournament, there will be a dedication ceremony for the bench being installed at Danbury Town Park in Bob Malloy’s and Bryan Kerchal’s memory.
· Harry  stated that this will be his last year as the CBFN tournament director and asked that anyone interested in taking over this position to contact Harry.  He would like to work with this person to train them in the duties of the tournament director.

· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson: 
· US Reel- U.S. Reel will still be a sponsor in 2012.We will be receiving 4 additional reels to the contract that we had last year.

· Dig-In Shallow Water Anchor- Dig-In will be the sponsor of our May 5th Scholarship Tournament. They will be giving us 150 T-shirts, promotional merchandise and (2) anchoring systems (Fish Hunter Packages). The 2 packages will be used at the banquet. ALL CBFN members can receive a 5% discount at their website (www.diginanchor.com). Use the promo code CBFN2012, to get the discount, when ordering online.

· Boat U.S.- Boat U.S. has given us 7 free memberships to be used at our tournaments and our banquet.

· All Terrain Tackle- All Terrain Tackle will be giving $800 worth of merchandise to be used at our tournaments and the banquet. Their products can be seen on their website. (www.allterraintackle.com) 

· CT Outfitters- CT Outfitters has given $150 in gift cards and is working on giving the state team a discount on tungsten weights.

· Kistler Rods- Kistler Rods has weekly and daily specials on their website: (www.kistlerrods.com)

· tungstenweights.com- All CBFN members can receive a 20% discount on all tungsten weights and products in the on-line store (www.tungstenweights.com). The discount code to enter is "CTBASS".
· We are currently in the process of negotiating contracts for the 2012 season. 

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   Sylvia Morris:
· The new applications for the 2012 CBFN Scholarship Fund are now available online.  One paper copy has also been handed out to each CBFN rep.  Please take advantage of these funds, they are there for our members and their family.  Last year we only had 3 applicants.

· Application deadline is April 1st.

· A meeting will be held on April 26th to judge the applications.

Banquet Committee:  Sylvia Morris:
· The next banquet has already been booked for November 10th 2012.
Membership Committee:  Paul Dingee:
· Attendance was way down at the winter sporting shows this year.  Paul did get 14 adults to sign up with interest in the CBFN and at the time of this report, 5 of them have joined clubs already.

· A huge thank you goes to Lee Housley for her absolutely awesome new design of the membership flyers.

Raffle Committee:    Ken Dzurenka:
· All but two clubs have returned their tickets.

Website Committee: 
· The CBFN Face Book pages is up and running, check it out.

· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:   Vinny Mucci:
· On January 21strd 2012, the audit committee, consisting of Marc Levesque, Dan Monroe and Vincent Mucci, met with Federation representatives, Sue Weeks (treasurer) and Sylvia Morris (president) to perform the yearly audit of Connecticut Bass Federation Nation financial records, as prescribe by Federation by-laws.  The meeting was called to order at 11:45 am, and was concluded at 3:50 pm. 

We conducted our audit in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards. Those standards require      that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. An audit includes the examination of financial records, including receipts, expenses reports and other supportive materials. We believe our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.
In our opinion, the financial records referred to above, represent fairly, in all material respects, the financial order of the Connecticut Bass Federation Nation, as of December 31st 2012

· In addition, it is noted that last years recommendations have been implemented.

· 2010 recommendations:

In an effort to make things even easier for future audits, minimize risk and adhere to protocols already established within the federation:
  


  1)   Receipts required, no receipts, no payment

2)  Expense reports must be filled out by ALL federation members requesting reimbursement, or         who write checks on behalf of the Federation.

3) State team expense reports to include "you must include your initial dated 1st fill up receipt or gas expense will not be reimbursed.

  


 4) Boater and non boater on top of form

  


 5) Only itemized original receipts will be accepted for reimbursement
· 2011 Findings:

· Transfer not made from Tournament fund to scholarship fund:
· Questions on payouts to boat captains for junior tournaments
· Both findings have been addressed to the satisfaction of the audit committee

· 2012 recommendations:   None

· In addition, we would like to recognize all the hard work and dedication that Sue weeks

               has provided to the CBFN. Sue has been an asset to the federation and will be greatly

               missed.  We wish her the best of luck in her new endeavor.
Youth Report:  Terry Baksay:
· Terry is now looking for volunteers to be boat captains for the 2012 Youth tournament season.  
· The 2012 youth trail will be as follows:

· All  events will be held on Candlewood Lake

· July 2nd, double tournament:  7-11 and 12-4

· July 6th 7-2

· July 31st 7-2

· August 2nd 7-2

· October 20th 7-2, this event will count towards the 2013 trail.

Finance Committee:  
· A budget was handed out at the  meeting.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris:

· Lunker City will once again be supplying the team with jackets for 2012.  The CBFN will just have to pay for the embroidery.
· All team members fulfilled their duties at the winter shows.

· Buck Knives and Frogg toggs will once again be sponsoring the team with a discount offer.
· The next team meeting will be held at Sylvia Morris’s home on March 16th.

Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given
Old Busines
· Updated copies of the CBFN by-laws were handed out to each club rep.

· Alliance products have arrived.

· The executive board has asked for volunteers to make up a By-Law Committee to go over the current by-laws and updated the language and any other items that need to be changed.

· Three members of the executive board took part in the previously discussed SIMMS rain gear offer.  Sylvia brought her jacket to the meeting to show to the members present.

· Sylvia has asked for volunteers to help out at the upcoming Scholarship tournaments on May 5th and 6th.  She needs about 8 volunteers.  Contact her if you can help.

· 2012 Show Totals:

 

· Casting Kids--210

· Raffle Tickets Sold--255x5=$1275.00

· Junior Donations taken in---$76.00

· B.A.S.S. Patches sold---$39.00

 

Total Income:  $1390.00

 

· Potential New Members from The membership drive-17

5 have been placed in clubs already. The others have been given to there potential Clubs for follow ups.

 

· The shows this year did not have a great turnout this year. On a positive note we make a presence and people become aware of who we are and what we do. Signing up new members is always a plus!

 

· I would like to Thank the following people for all their help:
 

Lee Housley for her help with the Membership Flyers ( Donating 50 of them) and the Pop-up banners.

Mike Billings for making the Table banner( and donating it) with the Ticket info on it.

The Executive Board, Bob Nelson, Carl Pedersen and Marc Levesque.

· The following workers for both shows:

 

 

Frank Zabski      Chris Simons    Dave Dziob     Matt Cipriano   Noah Winslow   Bryan McCleary
Adam Swirzewski     Alex Wetherall   Harry Gordon    Lew Schaller    Jim Morris                       

Clemente Rodriguez   Chris Klepinger    Ryan malloy  Carl Pedersen    David Santos

Paul Dingee   Chris baksay   Terry Baksay   Lucas Baksay   Mike Billings   Jeff Janusonis

Vinny Mucci   Marc Levesque   Norb Heil   David Johnson   Marc Levesque   Sylvia Morris
Dan Monroe   Javier Ottero   Mike Jordon    Matt Desimone    Mike Shay    Bob Nelson

Ken Dzurenka   Jerry Hammond    Ryan Kusmit    Mike Toohey   Ed Kohl    Ron Frisk

Travis Frisk   Mike Perciballi   Joe Kowalski   John Zera    Bob Nelson    Paul Dingee

Dave Gilbert

If I forgot anyone I apologize.
· Excused absences for previous meeting:  CT Bassmen, CT Yankee Bassmasters, and Candlewood Bassmasters.
New Business
· Ideas were discussed on possible new ventures for the CBFN to participate in next winter if the dying winter shows don’t happen.  It was asked that the reps bring this back to their clubs and bring back ideas for future discussion.

· A motion was made and passed to spend up to $1500 for state team Frogg Toggs and Jacket embroidery.
· The casting kids finals will be held at Cabelas on april 7th at 11 am.

· The new CBFN treasurer is Marc Levesque and his address is 20 First Ave,  Waterbury, CT 06710
· Alex Shvartsman of the Candlewood Bassmasters on behalf of his club has asked that the other CBFN clubs discuss the use of the Alabama Rig and other multi-bait rigs in future federation tournaments.  No changes can be made to the 2012 trail since the applications have been up for a while and the rules already handed out, but changes can be proposed for future year’s rules if desired by the membership.

· The Heart of CT Bassmasters will be holding their 14th annual team open on Lilly April 15th, contact Bob Jeffery for details.  Applications are on the Forum.

· On June 5th, the CT Bassmen will be holding their 27th annual mixed team open on Candlewood Lake out of Squantz.

· On April 29th, the annual Kerchal team open will be held on Candlewood Lake out of Danbury Town Park, Applications can be found on our Forum and the CT Fisherman Forum.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:10 p.m.

Next Meeting: March 22, 2012
Respectfully Submitted, 
Carl Pedersen, CBFN Secretary.
